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Term 1 Week 9                                                                  Tuesday 22nd March 2016 

Dates for the Calendar 
TERM 1 

Thurs 24th March 

Easter Hat Parade 
 

Mon 4th & Tues 5th April 
Bike Safety Days K - 6 
 

Thurs 7th April 
Sports Award Assembly 
2.05pm - 3.05pm 

Disco night 
 

Fri 8th April 
Last day of Term 1 

 

TERM 2  

Mon 25th April 
ANZAC Day  
 

Wed 27th April  
First day back for students 

 

Thurs 28th April  
Zone Cross Country 

 

Academic House Points 

Hunter 30 

Macquarie 28 

Phillip 39 

Shortland 42 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

A busy but fun week ahead! I look forward to seeing many family and friends for 
our annual Easter Hat Parade and Picnic lunch on Thursday 24th March from 
12.15 – 12.55pm. Please use the order form in this newsletter and return before 
Thursday  if you would like to order a sausage sizzle lunch. Please ensure you 
put the correct number if you are ordering for children and adults, as the correct 
number of sausages and rolls will be ordered only. Our parade commences 
under the middle field COLA at 1.15pm. All students are permitted to leave with 
their families after the parade as long as students are signed out with their 
teachers. 

Thanks to Mrs Fischer as her work with the school banking has raised great  
commission money. Well done to our bankers, as Mrs Fischer reports in some 
weeks we have reached up to 87 bankers on a Thursday, which equates to 
nearly 40% of our school students banking!! Banking will be Thursday as normal 
this week. 

Our Sports Awards Assembly will be held on Thursday 7th April from 2.05pm - 
3.05pm in the hall. Parents and Caregivers are welcome to attend. 

Just a heads up for next term. Each year, our Coal Point Student Executive lead 
our school as we march on ANZAC Day in Toronto. If you are able to, please join 
us from around 10am on Monday 25th April outside of the Toronto Post Office. All 
students must be in full school uniform, with hats. Let's make this the best turn 
out ever for ANZAC Day. Further info will be in our newsletter next week . 

 All students return for Term 2 on Wednesday 27th April.  

Regards,  

Kim Creswell   

Principal 

Excursions/Payments/Permission Notes Cost/Due Date 

School Contribution 

Technology Fees 

$45.00 

$25.00 

Term 1 Choir Fees $20.00 

Bike Safety Day K - 6 $10.00 

Stage 2 Camp (Total cost $155.00)  $20.00 Deposit 

University of NSW Maths, English and Science tests 
Years 3 - 6 

$8.00 each 

Principal’s 

Awards 

Elly C. 
Abbi M. 

Miranda K 

Eadie U. 



From the Office 

Entertainment Books 

It’s almost Entertainment Book time! Order forms have gone home to each 
family. There are a limited number of Early Bird Vouchers for those who 
order an Entertainment Book. These vouchers can be used now! 

Those who order a Digital Membership will have their Early Bird Offers 
automatically uploaded to their Digital Membership app. 

Ms Tovara 

Week 8 

KP  -  Charlotte C. 

K/1F - Eliza O. 

1/2P -   Jamie S. 

1/2M -   Cooper M. 

Miss Outteridge -  

Evie G. & Sorayah B. 

K - 2 Awards 

Special Duties: 

Tristan A. 

Sophie M. 

Primary 
Merit 

Awards 

Quality Work 
Awards 

Eamon B. 
Elliette H. 
Jamie S. 
Abby L. 

Madeline K. 
Ishiam T. 

Class Easter Raffles 

Please keep sending in donations of eggs, chocolates and Easter goodies 
for your child's class Easter raffles. Students are asked to donate prizes for 
their class raffle which will be held this Thursday 24th March on the Easter 
Hat Parade day. Students need to give their donations to their class teacher 
asap. For each donation received from students they will receive a bonus 
raffle ticket entry. 

Raffle tickets are being sold each day until the morning of the parade. 
Tickets will be sold at morning playtime and at lunch eating time. Tickets are 
50c each or 3 for $1. The winners of each class raffle will be announced 
during the Easter Hat Parade.  

Money raised from the Easter raffles will benefit the Year 6 Farewell. 

~ For further information regarding the Easter Hat Parade and class raffles, 
please refer to the pink note sent home. 

Thank you for your continued support, 

Mrs Megan Pring & Miss Kendall Roberts 

Scarlett E. 
Cooper W. 

Evie E. 
Macklin G. 

Alex F. 
Anna S. 
Diaz C. 
Lily S. 

Oskar H. 
 

Uniform Shop 

The uniform shop will be open on the following days: 

Wednesday 6 April 3.00 - 3.30pm 

Thursday 28th April 8.45pm - 9.30pm 

Wednesday 4th May 3.00 - 3.30pm 

Order forms may also be placed at the office and will be filled and sent 
home with students. 

Orienteering 

Our orienteering program concluded last Wednesday and we wish to thank  
Damien & Jenny for running such a great activity. The students really 
enjoyed it. Damien & Jenny will be back to run the Bike Safety Course later 
this term. 

For those families interested in doing orienteering, The Newcastle 
Orienteering Club runs a series of events throughout the year. Brochures 
are available from the office or email bush@newcastleorienteering.asn.au or 
the club website: www.newcastleorienteering.asn.au 

Cost: Members $10 for adults and $7 for juniors or $27 for a family or 
casuals $15 for adults and $10 for juniors. 



Canteen Roster 

We are starting to take names for our Term 2 Roster. Please contact the office 
on 4959 1374 to let us know if you can help out. 

Community Notices  

News 

Myuna Bay Sport and 
Recreation Centre 

Activities include abseiling, giant 
swing, rock climbing, kayaking, 
archery, challenge ropes course plus 
much more.  

15-17 April -  
Family fun $196-$260  
12-15 April 7-12 years $315 

18-22 April 7-12 years $345 

 

Phone: 131302 

sportandrecreation.nsw.gov.au/

TERM 1 ROSTER 

Disclaimer: Coal Point Public School does not necessarily endorse the services or products, which may be included in or attached to this newsletter and is in no way responsible for any 
issues arising from use of the services or products offered. No responsibility is accepted for errors or omissions.  

                   
FREE & fun program for fitter, healthier, happier kids! 

Go to www.go4fun.com.au to see if your child could do Go4Fun. 
 

Go4Fun is a FREE 10 week program which runs over one school term after 
school hours. Children need to be 7-13 years old and a parent or carer also 
needs to attend. Younger and/or older siblings are encouraged to attend. 

Go to www.go4fun.com.au or call 1800 780 900 to see if your child could 
do Go4Fun. 

TERM 2 ROSTER 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Apr-25 26 27 28 29 

ANZAC DAY STAFF  Alicia T  HELP NEEDED  HELP NEEDED 

  DEVELOPMENT  HELP NEEDED     

May-02 3 4 5 6 

Belinda G.  HELP NEEDED Alicia T  HELP NEEDED Joanne W. 
 HELP NEEDED   Linda L.    HELP NEEDED 

9 10 11 12 13 

 HELP NEEDED  HELP NEEDED Alicia T  HELP NEEDED  HELP NEEDED 

     HELP NEEDED     

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

March 21 22 23 24 25 

Emma B  Lindy L Jodi S Good Friday 

Julie M  Krys S  Anne S   

28 29 30 31 Apr-01 

Easter  Alison M Alicia T Joey G Wendy M 

 Monday Irene S  Vanessa L Tracy R Michelle F  

4        Priscilla 5 6 7 8 

 Jackie E Lynda T Lindy L  Holly D Jo W. 
 Prerna J. Kerry B Alicia T   HELP NEEDED 



It’s time to enrol for Kindergarten 2017. 
Please fill in the expression of interest below if are seeking enrolment for 2017 for your child or 
siblings of students. If you have any neighbours or friends that live in the Coal Point area that 
have children starting school in 2017 please let them know that enrolments are now being 
accepted. Return completed form to the school office. 
EXPRESSION OF INTEREST – KINDERGARTEN 2017 

 

Name:……………………………………………..            DOB:………………………… 

 

Parents Name:…………………………………………………………………………. 

 

Address:………………………………………………………………………………... 

 

Phone:………………………………………….                            Siblings at CPPS       YES  /    NO 

COAL POINT PUBLIC SCHOOL 

ABSENCE NOTE 

Student Surname: _____________________________ First name: _______________________________ 

 

Class _______________      Date/s of Absence: _________________________ 

 

Reason for Absence: _________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Parent / Guardian Signature: ______________________________________________________________ 

 

Date: _______________________________ 

EASTER HAT PARADE - SAUSAGE SIZZLE  
Easter Hat Parade is Thursday 24th March. Please order your sausage sizzle lunch on the following form. Family 
members visiting the school are welcome to order sausage sizzles as well. Lunch will begin at 12.15pm. 
Please return this form with money to the office, prior to the day if possible.  Drinks will be available to purchase 
from the canteen on the day. 

Child’s name _____________________________________________________ Class _________ 

________ 1 x Sausage Sizzle  @ $2         

Child’s name _____________________________________________________ Class _________ 

________ 1 x Sausage Sizzle  @ $2         

Child’s name _____________________________________________________ Class _________ 

________ 1 x Sausage Sizzle  @ $2         

             TOTAL $___________ 

 

 


